[image: image1.png]



    coc nederland

ref.nr.:
19.045 / 6.30.1
Amsterdam, December 20, 2019
Subject: Input COC Netherlands for thematic report on so-called ’conversion therapy’
Dear Victor Madrigal-Borloz,

Thank you for your Call for Input on so-called ’conversion therapy’. COC Netherlands, the Dutch LGBTI-organization, much appreciates that you intend to present a thematic report on this important issue and that you give organizations like ours the opportunity to give input. In this letter we will try to address the questions of your call. 

Summary: from several sources we know that ‘conversion therapy’ (C.T.) exists in The Netherlands. COC and Christian LGBTI organizations have called for a law banning such therapies since 2012. This plea has recently resulted in two resolutions by the Lower House of the Dutch Parliament: one asking the government for an independent research into the existence and quantity of such therapies, another demanding a law to ban such therapies. The first follow up from these resolutions of the government is expected in the spring of 2020.  

So-called conversion therapy exists in The Netherlands. We know this through the stories of victims of such therapies who, often later in life, report to mainstream LGBTI organizations such as COC, and especially to organizations of Christian and Muslim LGBTI. Their stories are about the pain, hurt, depression and sometimes even suicidal thoughts these ‘therapies’ have caused them. It is clear that trying to erase part of one’s identity is not only impossible, but attempts to do so come at a great cost. It’s not always easy for these victims to be open about their experiences, for example because they often feel loyalty towards both the religious or other community that offered the C.T. and to their sexual orientation and/or gender identity. 

Journalists have been another source of information. In recent years there have been several research journalists in The Netherlands who have studied the subject, often through undercover journalism, and who presented their findings, mostly on television. For example, in April of 2019 the TV station RTL 5 presented a program called Ewout & homogenezing (‘Ewout & gay conversion therapy’), showing a wide variety of C.T. and interviewing victims.  

Every now and then it is uncovered in other ways that persons or organizations offer C.T. For example in 2012 it was revealed that an organization called Different offered C.T. and that these ‘therapies’ were covered by health care insurance. After protest from COC and other organizations, the Dutch government decided to explicitly make reimbursement of C.T. by health care insurance impossible. However, it is uncertain if organizations like Different still offer these treatments. 

Considering the sources mentioned above, the impression is that there is a variety of C.T. being offered in The Netherlands. Most C.T’s appear to take place in a religious context, either being offered by organizations and people with a religious background and/or by churches. The impression is that it often takes place in a Christian or Muslim context, but possibly also in other (religious) contexts. There seem to be few or no (main stream) health care institutions offering C.T., but this may be hidden from view. C.T. comes under many different names: therapy, change, prayer, ‘bleaching’ of the identity, adjusting the identity, weakening LGBTI-feelings, etc. There seem to be C.T’s on offer for both lesbian, gay, and bisexual people as well as for trans people. 

There appears to be a broad consensus in The Netherlands that there is no proof of C.T. being effective in any way, and that there is proof of C.T. being harmful to victims.  

No systematic research into the kinds and quantity of C.T. in The Netherlands has yet taken place. After COC and Christian LGBTI organizations again called for government action against C.T. in April of 2019, the Lower House of the Dutch Parliament in May of 2019 adopted a resolution requesting the government to do an independent survey into C.T. in The Netherlands. Also in May of 2019, the Lower House of Parliament demanded a law banning C.T. The first results of the survey and other follow up to the parliamentary resolutions are expected in the spring of 2020.

We hope you will find this information useful and wish you success in compiling this thematic report.

Kind regards, 

Philip Tijsma

Manager Public Affairs 

COC Netherlands 

PTijsma@coc.nl
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